MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 19TH AUGUST 2004.

PRESENT


Barry Quinn  -  Chairman





Simon Cross – Vice Chairman





Tib Axon





Sara Grayson





Liz Rudd – District Councillor





Malcolm Shakesby – County Councillor

APOLOGIES


Neill Child





Adrian Cullinane





Andy Saunders

There was no PUBLIC PARTICIPATION at this meeeting.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were none for this meeting.

MINUTES of the last meeting held on 22nd July as already circulated to Councillors were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES

1. Illegal Rave  -  The Chairman confirmed there had been another rave two weeks ago which had been louder and more inconvenient than the previous two.  This had been held at a different site, i.e. at Masters South, Hansons Quarry.   Gillian Topp and many of the campers at her site had telephoned from 1.00a.m. to 6.00a.m. to try and get the police and Environment Officer from PDC to attend.  The EHO finally got to the Rave at 9.00a.m. when the event was coming to an end and reported that the noise was well within acceptable limits.  Police advised they had monitored the situation through the night and had stopped more people from coming in but they  have no statutory powers to close the event down.  The Police helicopter had been called to support the location of the event and numbers of people involved.  The approximate number at the rave was 150 people and 40 cars  Gillian Topp had contacted Hansons Security Number but had got no response.  Chairman had  subsequently spoken to Hansons and SITA and attended site meetings to discuss security.  Hansons were to improve quality of their locks and gates.  Chairman had also met with Inspector Angie Downer who reiterated their position regarding the law on Raves.  Arne Parish Council clerk also advised that the Parish Council have to register with the EHO in order that they will attend out of hours but Inspector Downer was not aware of this.  Also it was suggested that in future if the car registration numbers were obtained of those involved, PDC would be able to prosecute the owners for trespassing. The police have an arrangement with PDC to provide this information.  The Clerk had written a letter to Mr Conway, EHO at PDC, detailing Parish Council concerns over this event and listing those complaints received.  Clerk had telephoned PDC regarding registration and was advised that Mr Conway was on leave but Mrs Eady would be replying to our letter.  They advised that with manpower limited to the duty officer who needed to have two accompanying police officers before possible entry it was almost impossible to break up an event such as this once it had started.  By ringing the Careline number there was a filter system whereby it was decided by them if it was an emergency and whether the out of hours EHO should be called out.

2. Parish Plan  -  Barry Quinn confirmed the questionnaire had been delivered to each household together with first newsletter.  These to be collected in two weeks time.  Working groups were effectively set up.  Next meeting of Steering Committee was 7th September.  Possible date for Open Day was a Saturday in October/November.

3. War Memorial  -  Letter received from Cunningham Lindsey, Assessors for Cornhill Insurance.  They confirmed our policy provides cover for loss or damage caused by perils and not general weather over a period of time.  Therefore there would be no payment towards our claim.  They also advised that the Parish Council should revise insurance cover on this memorial to a minimum of £5,000.  Sara Grayson advised that she had asked Albert Marsh to also value the memorial and according to their letter, they consider if a new memorial had to be built, it would cost in the region of £30,000 to £40,000.  Sara Grayson had also spoken to stonemasons for Albert Marsh for a quote to repair and they would be contacting her further in September.  Two or three quotes were needed to effect repairs.  Sara also advised that the memorial was listed if attached to the Church wall but in order to obtain a grant it needed to be free standing.  Letter received from PDC Conservation Officer regarding grants for War Memorials.

4. Risk Assessment  -  Village Hall committee needed to be made aware of risks found in Hall.  With regard to old railings in Churchyard, these needed to be removed and beech hedging planted in the autumn.  With regard to Stokeford Common, Simon Cross advised that he was looking into costs of getting the Parish Council registered as owners and also undertook to establish the correct boundaries.

5. Worgret Housing  -  Nothing further to report.

6. MOD Fence – Chairman advised he had seen planning notice pinned to fence.

7. Notice Board  -  New board 4’ x 2’ had been installed outside village hall and existing one refurbished and moved to Middlefield.

8. Monkey World  -  Recent planning application for administration cabins to which we objected was not referred to Planning Board for discussion.  Chairman asked Liz Rudd to arrange a meeting between himself, Paul Croft, Malcolm Shakesby and herself to discuss the future of Monkey World and what was an acceptable level of development for this site.   Monkey World through their agents refused to provide any information on their potential development within the site which would be expected to be in their ten year business plan. This again appears to be deliberate obfuscation on their part which meant the Parish Council continued to be ‘drip fed’ planning applications that could not be put into context within the overall site.  Chairman’s preferable dates were between 7th and 10th September.

9. Dog Fouling Bins  -  A letter had been received from David Topp who was willing to pay for possibly two bins, one at either end of Church Lane but due to pressure of business he could not monitor the situation in order to get the bins cleared.  Liz Rudd confirmed that SITA cleared the bins.  The Clerk was asked to write to PDC asking that if two bins were erected these would need to be emptied on a regular basis, frequency to be determined and reviewed.  Councillors suggested every two weeks would be necessary in summer and monthly in the winter.

10. Wool Patient Involvement Group  -  Sara Grayson confirmed she had attended second meeting and a few more ideas of what the Group could achieve were put forward.  At the next meeting there would be a talk by someone from Swanage.  The Chairman asked Sara to enquire what number of people in East Stoke were on the practice books.

11. Internal Audit  -  The Chairman asked the Clerk if she had contacted NFU ref. Insurance quote.  This to be done for next meeting.

12. Location of Butler Graves  -  Sara Grayson had received plan of graves and the Butler graves were located in the new part of the churchyard.  The railings on the Fyler grave needed to be tidied up and Sara offered to address this.

13. X53 Bus Service  -  Two letters received from DCC.  35 permanent stops would be installed on route including 16 new locations.  Stops would be fitted with new style Pole.  Work to begin 4-6 weeks.  The two stops in East Stoke would be either side of the road at Middlefield.

14. Worgret Manor Farm  -  Music Festival had been held 13th and 14th August with no reported complaints from this area.   PDC had undertaken sound test the day before the event.  Chairman had advised Gillian Topp so she could forewarn her campers.

15. Bournemouth and Poole Structure Plan  -  Simon Cross confirmed he was still reading.  Two points had come to light so far; no further expansion of Wareham and development in Wool should be linked to a bypass.   Simon to consolidate response.

16. Boundary Committee  -  Letter received re publication of Committee’s report to the Electoral Commission setting out the final recommendations for electoral arrangements in DCC.  Malcolm Shakesby told the meeting that it looked as though the Parish Council had lost their appeal and would now become part of the Purbeck Hills.  Councillors thought this unacceptable and it was suggested the Council contact our MEP, Neil Parish, to see if we could take this matter further as the Council felt we had been unfairly represented.  Malcolm Shakesby to contact Barry Quinn further.

17. East Stoke Bridge No. 2. -  It  was reported that the stone work on this bridge was now in a worse state than when first reported to DCC in May.  The Clerk was asked to contact them as the Council considered it was now a danger to the public especially with people holidaying in the area.  Request they inspect and do a risk assessment.

There were no PLANNING APPLICATIONS for consideration at this meeting.

PAST PLANNING

1. 6/2004/506 – Mr K.M. Barnes – Change of use from covered yard to sole use as caravan/boat store.  Approved with 9 listed conditions.

2. 6/2004/465 – Mr and Mrs G. Topp – Variation of Condition 2 to allow 10 further units to be stationed on site.  Approved 13th July.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. County Councillor’s Report  -  Malcolm Shakesby told the meeting there was funding by DCC being made available to support the Dorset Community Strategy.  He suggested the Council give some thought as to what were possible projects within the Parish.  There were three rounds of meetings by the Panel to determine allocation.  He suggested we submit ideas in each round.  Criteria was attached at the back of the letter.  Council suggestions were the War Memorial, Village Hall and Notice Board.

2. District Councillor’s Report – Liz Rudd reported on the Management Restructuring at PDC.  Paul Croft was retiring at the end of the year.  Consideration was being given to the space created by the relocation of the Housing Section. Could this be let to outside people?

3. Letter from South and East Dorset Primary Care Trust re GP exercise referral scheme.  Clerk to email Rachael McCready that no exercise facilities were available to people in East Stoke.  Poster to be displayed re Expert Patients Programme Course to be held in October for individuals with long term medical problems.  The Chairman asked the Clerk to fax copy to him for Parish Plan purposes.

4. Letter from DCA re exhibition for equipment for play areas.    Passed to Chairman for Parish Plan referral.

5. Crown Prosecution Service – Annual Report.  Simon Cross to read.

6. Annual Return – Chairman completed Section 2, Statement of Assurance.  This was approved by Council and recorded in Minutes as being done.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. Letter from World Heritage Coast Trust re launch of ‘Friends of the Jurassic Coast’ on 20th September.  No-one able to attend.

2. Sara Grayson reported there was a meeting to be held on 25th August at the site of Old St. Mary’s Church between English Heritage, Bournemouth University and DCC Archaeology Department to discuss the next phase of the conservation.

3. Sara also reported that the footpath in Church Lane that runs along from the River Lab to the ruins of the Old Church was overgrown and impassable.   The Chairman suggested the Clerk contact FLO Anita Saunders who would get in touch with Rod Webb of DCC.

4. Tib Axon commented to the meeting that the new speed sign erected before the Stokeford Inn seemed to have been positioned well before the actual speed limit started and she wondered if this was in the correct place.

5. Clerk reported that she had received a phone call from Emma Wooldray of DCC Minerals and Waste ref. exhibition to publicise Bournemouth and Dorset Waste Local Plan.  Exhibitions to be held in Winfrith Village Hall Thursday 14th October 2.00p.m. to 7.00p.m. and Wool Durbeville Hall Monday 25th October 2.00p.m. to 8.00p.m.  Chairman and anyone else interested to attend.

6. DAPTC – Next meeting at Wareham Town Hall 6th September.  Chairman to attend.

FINANCE

A. Bamber, First Knight - £300 Notice Board.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Chairman advised meeting that dates for Parish Council meetings needed to be earlier in the month to try and fit in with planning application deadlines at PDC which were generally the middle of the month.  Therefore our next meeting will be held on Thursday 9th September and future meetings to be held at a similar time each month.

……………………………………..



…………………..

Chairman






Date

